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September 7, 2016
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott,
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to provide expanded homeless shelter services through the end of 2016.
In response to the declaration of a state of emergency due to homelessness last November, King County has worked to increase access to emergency shelter with the added service of housing case management. This emergency appropriation ordinance, including $300,000 contributed by the City of Seattle, will provide the funding that will allow King County to continue to provide these services through the end of 2016.
With so many individuals living on the streets, expanding the operating season and hours for shelters at the King County Administration Building and the County-owned 420 4th Avenue building provides additional locations for homeless men to spend the night while simultaneously connecting them with housing services. Over the first half of 2016, nearly 50 homeless men have found more stable housing solutions. At the same time, King County is working to ensure that shelter services are available throughout the region and do not disproportionately impact a specific neighborhood or community. This emergency appropriation ordinance will provide for continuity of service for the remainder of 2016 while simultaneously supporting efforts to decrease the impact of shelter on the Pioneer Square neighborhood by expanding shelter services in other areas of Seattle and King County.

Expanding homeless shelter services to help people in need and to reduce the numbers of people unsheltered in our community reflects the goals of the King County Equity and Social Justice Initiative and aligns with the King County Strategic Plan.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County continue to provide critical homeless services.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Adrienne Quinn, Director, Department of Community and Human Services at 206-263-9100.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Adrienne Quinn, Director, Department of Community and Human Services
